

President: Rich Godwin•Vice President: Chadd Webster • Secretary: Kaye Tyson • Treasurer: Anthony Dambrosio • Sgt At Arms: Tanya Kerns 144 S.Kingscroft Dr., 838-0322 146 S.Kingscroft Dr., 834-0122 3 Moat Court, 838-0618 57 Castle Run Dr., 836-2723 1 Fieldstone Rd., 836-3596

Serving the Communities of Scarborough Manor, Kingscroft, and Corbitt Glenn

### Cleanup Program

The neighborhood is looking better than ever thanks to the cleanup program. Chris Butler has volunteered to head up this effort and is doing a super job, but he can't do it alone. Chris is looking for volunteers to assist him in this effort, so if you are willing and able to help, please contact him directly at 562-8782.

#### **Association Dues**

The dues campaign is not over! So far we have only collected 140 homes and still have a long way to go. You can write your check payable to, "The Kingscroft Civic Association" and either send your check to: PO Box#386 Bear, DE 19701 or give your check to one of the above listed officers. Please remember all the important tasks that this money goes to help when you pay your dues this year. Also remember that most communities pay much more than \$35 per year!

# **Easter Egg Hunt**

The Easter Egg Hunt was a big success. We had quite a few children that joined in and all who participated had a great time. Special thanks goes out to Kathleen Le Greca, event coordinator, as well as Jodi Blomquist and April Tabach who assisted Kathleen with the event. Without the help of these volunteers this event wouldn't have been possible.

# **Upcoming Events**

The KCCA is looking to sponsor a Fall Festival in the park but will need a volunteer from the neighborhood to coordinate the effort. If you are interested please contact Rich Godwin at

at 530-9472. Activities will include, but not be limited to: BBQ, volleyball, softball and other games and activities. Target date for this event is a Sept./Oct. timeframe.

### **Block Watch Update**

Kaye Tyson is coordinating this ongoing effort and has sent a mailer out to all who signed up. Currently we have 15 volunteers with the program, but we would like to see it grow. If you are interested and have not signed up please contact Kaye directly. This program is critical to the safety of the community, thanks to all who have volunteered.

## **New Landscaping**

The landscaping looks great, but we are still looking to improve. KCCA is coordinating a yearly maintenence program with Springhaus Landscaping that will maintain the beautiful work they completed in the spring. The KCCA is looking for ideas for additional landscaping along Regal Blvd. Please contact the association with any suggestions.

# **Courtesy to your Neighbors**

It has come to the Associations attention that some homeowners are not tending to their dogs. We have received numerous calls from residents stating that their neighbors allow their dogs to bark constantly and it's disturbing their peace. Please be considerate. Remember, some of your neighbors may be home sleeping during the day or their children may be napping. Please note that you can contact the non-emergency number for the County Police and file a complaint if you are unable to tolerate the noise.

### **IMPORTANT CONTACT INFO**

Non-Emergency Police number- 573-2800 DelDot- 368-6808 NCC Parks and Recreation571-4000Senator Dori Connor744-4164Rep. Valerie Longhurst744-4351

Suggestions or questions can be sent by mail to the following address at: PO Box #386 Bear, DE 19701